Minutes of the Patient Group, White Rose medical Practice

Tuesday 13th November 2018
Present:  
Thomas Sheard            Chairman
David Wilson                Deputy Chairman

Margaret Sheard         Patient Representative
Tony Ennis                    Patient Representative

Jane Allen                     Patient Representative
David Corrall                Patient Representative

Welcome/Apologies

Tom Sheard opened the meeting by welcoming the group to the meeting. Apologies were received from Elaine Ennis
Items for Discussion 
1. Minutes of the Previous Meeting
The group agreed that the minutes of the previous meeting were correct.  There were no matters arising.
2. Action Points from Previous Meeting.

Tom Sheard said that we still need a group secretary, ideally someone from the practice who could give input from the practice and provide a link with the practice.  This would be discussed later in the meeting when Andrew Athale was present.

The issue of Flu jabs for over 65’s was also mentioned as some members of the panel had had their injections at the local pharmacy rather than at the practice as they hadn’t been contacted by the practice regarding the vaccination sessions.  Again this would be brought up with Andrew Athale later in the meeting. 
At this point Dr Ghani joined the meeting.  He noted that there was no presence from the practice and said that he was in favour of having some representation from the practice at future meetings to take minutes etc and to provide the link between group and practice.
3. Barnsley Park Run

Dr Ghani then spoke about the park run scheme, how it originated as a health initiative, not a fundraiser such as race for life etc.  Its aim is to encourage physical activity, not to create runners.  Dr Ghani says that we are a park run practice, which means that we actively promote park run to patients highlighting the health benefits of exercise, plus the social side as well, meeting new people etc.  You need to register online when you will be issued with a bar code which then enables you to monitor your progress with times etc.  The run takes place every Saturday morning at 9-00am at Locke Park.  Dr Ghani suggested that it would be a good idea to take part as a group at some time in the future.  He was also going to email park run and request some literature and posters that we could put up in the surgery to promote and encourage participation.
At this point Andrew Athale entered the meeting.

4. Report back by Practice from last meeting.
With regards to group secretary Andrew said that he had someone in mind who was currently being trained up in her role as receptionist. He felt it would be a good opportunity for her, he had spoken to her about it and that she was willing to take on the role.  However, he wanted her to be fully trained up before taking on the role.  Dr Ghani asked Andrew if we could have someone to take minutes as a temporary measure, but Tom said that this wasn’t what was needed but rather someone who could provide a link between the group and the practice. Andrew said that he would be willing to attend meetings to provide that link on a temporary basis.
Tom suggested that the lady in question should be invited to the next meeting to sit alongside Tony Ennis and jointly take meeting notes.
Regarding Flu Jabs Andrew said that there had been a lot of confusion this year regarding Flu jabs due to the government deciding earlier this year that for the first time there should be two different vaccines, one for under 65’s and one for over 65’s.  Because the decision was taken so late, it was difficult to get all the over 65 vaccines required and Andrew admitted that they only managed to obtain 800 vaccines which was insufficient for the size of the practice.  He also admitted that the uptake of vaccinations this year was less than in previous years because of this confusion.  He said that over 65’s could have the old vaccine if they so wished.  Andrew confirmed that there would not be a problem next year as next years order had already gone in.
5. Dementia Café 

Tom mentioned that he and Margaret had started a dementia café in Monk 
Bretton in association with Barnsley Independent Alzheimer’s and Dementia Support (BIADS), offering support and guidance to dementia sufferers and their families/carers.  The café is open every Monday from 10-00am to 1-00pm at the Silverdale Community Centre.  Tom asked if the practice would advertise this through posters and also inform patients and families during consultations.  Dr Ghani suggested that it may also be a good idea to ask local nursing homes to promote this as well.

6. Any Other Business
David Corrall raised a concern regarding the recent letters sent out regarding ordering of repeat prescriptions with pharmacies no longer able to order on patients behalf.  David asked whether this applied to all prescription including those sent in by specialist suppliers.  Andrew said that it only applied to normal repeat prescriptions and not those for specialist items.  David was reassured but said that this wasn’t made clear in the letter and felt that other patients could be similarly concerned.
Tom asked Andrew to review the action points from previous meetings and provide an update at the next meeting.

Andrew said that Dr Malik would hopefully be becoming a salaried GP with the practice shortly and that his wife was also working two days a week (Tuesdays and Fridays) as a long term locum also with a view to becoming salaried in the future.

Tom thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting.
Date and time of future meetings

Tuesday 8th January 2019, 11:30am

Tuesday 12th March 2019, 11:30am
